Draft Faculty Senate Minutes

October 25, 2010
Present:  Paul French, Mary Carrabba, Doyne Mraz, Robin Strangfeld, Cynthia White, Dennis Slattery, Sherry Ettlich, Steven Jessup, Fraser Pierson, Kathleen Page, Kay Sagmiller, Wilkins-O’Riley Zinn, Elizabeth Whitman, Ellen Siem, Kate Cleland-Sipfle, Dennis Dunleavy, Anne Connor, Dave Carter, Prakash Chenjeri, Donna Mills, Bill  Hughes, Pete Nordquist, Jody Waters

Visitors: Mary Cullinan, Jim Klein, Jordan Marshall, Charles Lange

Meeting was called to order by Hughes at 4:07 pm.
Agenda:
1. Announcements:
a. Sagmiller reported on the inter-institutional faculty “Teachers Talk” Conference in Portland; SOU was well-represented

- 
particular emphasis on “high-impact” practices and Capstone practices

- 
SOU’s capstones are attracting national interest 

- 
an action plan and proposed task force followed the conference focusing on:

· increasing awareness of University Studies curriculum

· staff development and assessment

· grant possibilities for professional development and achievement

· documenting faculty assessment work

· increasing reporting on assessment to Faculty Senate and presentation at SOAR

· assessment as scholarly activity for tenure and promotion

· development of a staff/faculty lounge

- 
discussion followed on the appropriateness of framing assessment as scholarly activity and whether this would be a way to redefine faculty leadership, for example, recognizing faculty who are “curricular activists”

- 
suggestion that this may require a change in the by-laws and a larger conversation concerning the interpretation of scholarly work

- 
Ettlich pointed out that scholarly activity has generally referred to work that is published and/or presented (i.e. written, disseminated or presented) off-campus

- 
Hughes suggests that this is a larger conversation that should take place in Senate at a later date

b. Dunleavy announced that The Siskiyou has moved an online format, meaning great reduction in the expense of its publication and other improvements.
2. Comments from President Cullinan
a. Cullinan reported on the UN Association event on 10/24, celebrating the 65th anniversary of the UN:

-
 this is the 6th year that SOU has hosted this event; success with respect to community attendance, SOU attendance was quite low

b. State Board of Higher Education member visit planned for this week; Cullinan encouraged Senators to meet with these members as previous board visits have been very positive

c. State Board has prepared a letter for media release outlining the proposed move for OUS system to independence from state agency status

d. Schneider Museum fund-raiser

e. Homecoming weekend and football game taking place this weekend

f. State of the University address and reception on October 28th at 4:30 pm 

Comments/Questions:

Ettlich asked for clarification on University of Oregon’s position on the state agency proposal; Cullinan replied that the OUS is speaking as one unified voice

3. Comments from Provost Klein:
a. Fourth Week Enrollment figures: approximately 6,000 students enrolled; 4,500 FTE

this year we will shift Advance Southern Credit enrollment figures for more representative data

- 
numbers are up from AY 09-10 across the board: residents, freshmen, transfers, out-of-state, etc.

- 
retention rate of 70.4% from F09-F10

- 
official numbers will be confirmed in several weeks

b. Search for Chief Information Officer: this position will include oversight of IT and additional responsibilities related to campus technology issues and will report to the President’s Cabinet

- 
Paul Adalian will chair the Search Committee

c. External Review of the MA in French Teaching has been submitted to OUS; the program should be approved by next summer

d. Update on Campus Theme; strategic planning and accreditation, and Task Force on Committees

4. AC Report (Jody Waters):
- 
AC meeting focused on agenda items for this meeting

5. Student Senate Report (Jordan Marshall):

- 
Marshall reminded Senators that Homecoming is this weekend

- 
Student Fee Committee meetings are starting – normally, this doesn’t start until Winter Term; ASSOU is confident that new structure and process will be a big improvement

- 
next ASSOU meeting will be October 26th, 5 pm

Katherine Gohring reported from ASSOU’s Judicial Branch:

· ASSOU Judicial Branch has initiated trial proceedings against President Steven Land on grounds of violation of the code of conduct and breach of ethics

· various infractions 

· this process will involve an informal inquiry, followed by a trial with defense and prosecution to determine dismissal or censure

· the trial will be open and public

Information Items:

6. IFS Meeting (Ellen Siem and Charles Lane)

· State Board representative Rosemary Powers attended to report on study of K-12 education and discussion of semester conversion

· assessments suggest that roughly $25 million will be needed to convert to semesters, raising questions of economic feasibility; it seems impractical presently

· discussion of increasing non-financial support for faculty included: discussion on sabbaticals; celebrating faculty achievements; additional suggestions are solicited

Questions/Comments:

· faculty and staff lounge might be a good way to recognize faculty needs 

· single parent sabbaticals

· inter-institutional transfers/exchanges in lieu of full sabbatical might be a way to help offset the financial hit taken by faculty on sabbatical 

· Cullinan noted that faculty exchanges have been discussed elsewhere, as well; responded to inquiry about the viability of SOU piloting semester conversion; Sen. Hass, Chair of the State Education Committee is supportive. Further discussion may take place once the new legislature is seated

· no assessment of campus support for semester conversion has taken place 

· Chris Stanek, Institutional Research, reported that the preliminary assessment done last year suggests that $2-3 million will be required for SOU to convert to semesters

· Cullinan also addressed SOU’s position regarding state finances: advocate for retention of our fund balance; elimination of spending caps; appropriate tuition; and a funding floor for state allocation

· Lane noted that IFS is standing with the Chancellor on proposed move away from state agency to public university status which was reaffirmed at IFS meeting; not unanimous support but a committed statement that represents the majority

· Slattery asked how and why the legislature would support a proposal that removes a lucrative funding stream from the state; Cullinan and others note that powerful arguments exist on the basis of academic quality, the dismal funding state of the  university system, and that we can likely expect support from students and parents of students on this effort
 Discussion Items:

7. Committee on Committees: Doyne’s Dilemma (Doyne Mraz/ Robin Strangfeld)

· Committee on Committee reports several problems: 

1. some committees that exist on paper don’t seem to exist in practice; 

2. some committees need positions filled and equal representation from schools/departments that no longer exist as we are now on a different system than when these committees were conceived:

· Should the Assessment Committee needs to fill a vacancy from the School of Education

· Intercollegiate Athletics Committee and Student Affairs Committee: do they exist?

· One 3-year position on Academic Advising is open

Discussion:

· Ettlich recommended: that vacancies on non-active committees (Student Affairs and Intercollegiate Athletics) be left open; ex officio members can be converted into voting membership on several committees; committee structures will change so we can do our best to fill open positions if we have someone willing to serve and adopt ways to fill open positions on active committees with the best possible choices

· Mraz called for one person to serve on Advising Committee from any discipline

· Hughes asked for clarification on the Student Affairs Committee; Klein noted that some committees may be eliminated altogether if they are found to be redundant

· Waters and Cullinan clarified that the Athletics Task Force recommendation had included two separate bodies: an Affiliation Committee and an Athletics Advisory Committee (latter would fill the role of the previous Intercollegiate Athletics Task Force); these are in process

Action Item

8. By-laws Revision on Faculty Evaluation

Waters moved that the revisions to by-laws, section 5.300 pertaining to faculty evaluations be approved. Ettlich seconded. Motion passed. 
Action: Meeting Adjourned at 5:15 pm

